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I am writing to object to the proposal in the SLO4 section of the draft Wicklow Town - Rathnew Local Area Plan, 
which designates land adjacent to Broad Lough Nature Reserve for residential development. This proposal 
raises several significant environmental, infrastructural, and community concerns that must be reconsidered. 
 
Threats to the Natural Environment 
The SLO4 site is a critical habitat for wildlife, including protected bat species, other native fauna, and migratory 
birds that rely on the nearby Broad Lough Nature Reserve. Development in this area would cause irreversible 
harm to these habitats, introducing light and noise pollution that would disrupt wildlife behavior and migratory 
patterns. Broad Lough serves as an essential refuge for biodiversity, and any encroachment would undermine 
its ecological integrity. 
 
Infrastructure and Transport Limitations 
The population of Rathnew has grown exponentially in recent years, more than doubling, without a 
corresponding expansion in essential services. Healthcare provision in the area is inadequate, and recreational 
facilities remain scarce, leaving the community underserved. 
 
Transport infrastructure is also under severe strain. The R750, a primary access route into Wicklow, is already 
plagued by congestion, and additional residential development will compound this issue. Public transport is 



similarly insufficient: the railway system is overwhelmed, and bus services are unreliable due to existing traffic 
bottlenecks. Expanding the population further will only exacerbate these issues, making daily commutes and 
local travel increasingly difficult. 
 
Economic and Commuter Pressures 
The draft plan perpetuates a reliance on Dublin for employment, forcing most residents to endure long 
commutes. This trend not only burdens the N11 and public transport systems but also undermines the 
economic sustainability of Wicklow and Rathnew. The focus should shift toward creating local employment 
opportunities, particularly in areas south of Wicklow, to reduce dependency on Dublin and the associated 
transport challenges. 
 
Impact on Surface Water and Green Belt 
Development in the SLO4 area would lead to increased surface water runoff, raising the risk of flooding and 
pollution in nearby Broad Lough and surrounding areas. The loss of the green belt in this location would 
fragment an essential wildlife corridor and erode the environmental character of the region. Green belts serve 
as vital buffers, protecting nature and enhancing quality of life for residents. 
 
Conclusion and Recommendations 
Given the environmental sensitivity of the SLO4 site, the inadequacy of local infrastructure, and the lack of 
planning for community services, this proposal is unsustainable. I strongly recommend: 
 
Protecting the SLO4 area as a conservation zone to preserve its ecological value. 
Investing in healthcare, recreation, and public transport to support existing residents. 
Promoting local job creation to reduce commuting pressures and support regional development. 
This plan must prioritize sustainable growth and environmental stewardship over short-term residential 
expansion. I urge the council to revise this proposal accordingly. 
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